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Questions submitted for discussion by email: 
 

1. Question: Will the City prohibit public access to the kayak launch once a vendor is selected 
through this? 
  
Answer:  No.  The public will still be able to access the kayak launch when using 
their personal kayaks.   
 
 

2. Question: In order to use TC kayak launch, is the public required to use the City's selected 
vendor(s)? 
 
Answer:  No.  Please see question #1.  In addition, vendors not under contract with 
the City can still access the kayak launch for drop off only.  Business transactions 
cannot take place within the Town Common and drop off times will be limited.  
See question #9 for further details.  

 
 

3. Question: If a firm is not selected, will they still be permitted to deliver watercraft to TC? 
 
Answer: Yes, please see questions #2 and #7.   
 

4. Question: In reference to item #3: "Preparation of the Proposal, Bullet C" in which it 
is detailed "material not specifically requested for consideration...must not appear 
within the proposal."  Does this mean we can not include any graphics or logos 
within any of the proposal, including the cover page?  Should interested proposers 
understand these instructions to mean that all graphics and logos MUST be 
contained in a separate section, behind the proposal, but still attached and bound to 
the proposal, entitled "Additional Data"? 

Answer:  Logos can be included within the proposal.   

 

 



5. Question: I could not find the attached map mentioned - will you please attach the 
map for my review please?  
 
 "(3) Initial designations of operational areas will be temporary (see attached map), 
since at some point in early to mid-fall 2020, at the conclusion of the Town Creek 
Culvert Project, Town Common’s parking lot will be closed for renovations, which, 
when completed, will include an official and more formal designation of areas 
reserved for watercraft vendor operations."     

 
Answer:  Map is attached.   
 
 

6. Question: Will the kayak launch still be open for public use? 
  
Answer: Please see question #1.   
 
 

7. Question:  If one vendor is selected to provide services at Town Common, and I want to use 
a different vendor, is that permissible or will I be required to use the vendor selected? 
 
Answer:  Please see question #2.  

8. Question:  Will the RFP prohibit any/all other vendors not awarded by the RFP from 
using the kayak launch and or boat ramp located at the Town Common in Greenville, 
NC? 

Answer:  Please see question #2. 
 

      
9. Question: Will the kayak Launch and boat ramp located at the Town Common remain open for 

public use? 
  
Answer: Please see question #1.   
 

10. Question:  If the kayak launch and boat ramp remain open to the public, but will be 
closed to privately owned vendors that are not awarded by the RFP, how will the City of 
Greenville enforce the use of the public ramp and kayak launch for citizens with 
personally owned vessels? 



Answer:  The kayak launch will still remain open to the public and for vendors to 
drop off kayaks.  Business transactions cannot take place within the Town 
Common and vendors will not be allowed to set-up in the park.  There will be signs 
installed once the parking lot renovation is complete to help enforce a drop off 
time limit.  Recreation and Parks will have Park Rangers assisting with 
enforcement on the weekends and various other staff during the week, if 
necessary.   

End of Addendum #1 
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